
St. John’s Lutheran Church Council Minutes – March 13, 2025 

The church council met on March 13, 2025. Those in attendance were Keith Cornish, Heather 
Roeske, Amanda Pfenninger, Pat Graham, Travis Lee, Cynthia Barnhill, and Steve Paulsgrove.  

Keith Cornish, president, opened the meeting with prayer at 6:02 PM. Mark Stroman addressed 
the Church Council. The minutes from the February meeting were reviewed. Amanda moved the 
minutes be accepted with amendments; Travis seconded the motion, the motion passed.  Keith 
stated Leslie Zillig asked permission to use the church bar-b-que pits for a private fund raiser. 
Cynthia moved to allow the use of the church bar-b-que pits for the fund raiser; Steve seconded 
the motion, the motion passed. The February treasurer’s report was reviewed. Travis moved the 
treasurer’s report be accepted; Amanda seconded the motion, the motion passed.  The April 
calendar was reviewed. Additions and changes were made to the April calendar; added WNALC 
gathering LaVernia-April 5th and Water Sunday-April 6th, removed Sarah Circle’s meeting-April 
16th, added Easter egg hunt-April 20th. 

Committee Reports 
• Building and Grounds - No report. 
• Altar Guild - No report. 
• Women’s Unity - Pat Graham stated three ladies have committed to attend the WNALC 

gathering April 5th in LaVernia; Water Sunday on April 6th, and next Women’s Unity 
meeting on April 21st. 

• Cemetery – Pat Graham stated the committee is checking into the cost of adding death 
dates to two grave markers with no recorded death dates. 

• Call Committee – No report. 
• Sunday School, Confirmation – Heather Roeske stated on Palm Sunday there will be a 

children’s procession, and Easter egg hunt the morning of Easter Sunday. Keith Cornish 
stated confirmation is going smoothly. 

• Worship Committee – Lay pastor rotation was discussed. 
 
Old Business 

• Pastor Plaque – Keith Cornish stated it was ordered. 
• Skunk Removal – Successful. 

 
New Business 

• Offerings of $124 from the Church Council Lenten meal were donated to Goliad County 
Outreach.  

 
With no further business, Amanda Pfenninger moved to adjourn the meeting; Travis Lee 
seconded the motion, the motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Patricia Graham, Secretary 


